
Minutes JBCCC February 12, 2020 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM by Larry Gould, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

     13 members present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Previous Balance   $7,050.09 

   Income              0.00 

   Expenses        (275.79) 

      ======== 

   Balance    $6,774.30  

 

Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made by: 

     Dave Curran 

     2
nd

 by Amber Curran 

     All in favor, motion carried 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the January meeting were read. 

 

 Motion to accept the reading of the minutes was made by: 

  Harry Lewis 

  2
nd

 by Rich Heiser 

  All in favor, motion carried 

Old Business: 

 

Calendar of Events – Larry reported he’d like to have the calendar finished by March or April.  

If anyone has something to add please forward the information to Larry. 

 

Contributions – Larry reported the list is being finalized. 

 

Dash Plaques – All seven cruise event plaques are currently at the printer, Tim hopes to have 

them cut and ready before the end of March. 

 

Funerals – Many members did attend both Harry and Jim’s funerals.  Howard and Deb took care 

of the flower arrangements.  Howard suggested we hold off on the fruit baskets for a few weeks 

so they will be more appreciated at that time.  There was a suggestion on the floor that we 

consider naming the Tamaqua Heritage shows in honor/memory of Harry Miller since he was so 

instrumental getting the club involved in them. 

 

Penn Forest Plaza Show – We will table this until Joe Barone gets more information on this 

possible event. 

 

Independent Film – Larry has been staying in contact with Producer/Writer Anthony to make 

sure we get a copy of the film ‘Night of the Devil’. 

 

Boy Scouts – We will continue with the boys coming to the cruises this year. 

 

New Business: 

 

Cruises – Tim suggested we have a ‘Sign-In’ sheet at the registration gate for our cruises.  It will 

give us tracking information for what members attended and their cars, how many attended and 

the weather.  

 



 

Merchandise – Larry is planning on talking to Valley Athletic for sample merchandise to 

display at our events. 

 

Signage – We need to look into getting new signage for use at shows, cruises and parades. 

 

Amber Curran has put together a window sticker in memory of Harry Miller.  She has a sign-up 

sheet to place an order for those that would like to display on their vehicles.  Also she has more 

info on the inflatable Jukebox we could use in the parades we participate in. 

 

Dave and Joe Curran have a sample of a window sticker showing membership in the club to 

place on your car.  The idea is that each member will get one and then for a nominal fee can 

purchase more.  A motion was made that the club get 200 made by Amber Curran, 2
nd

 by Harry 

Lewis, all were in favor motion carried.   

 

New Member – We have application for 1 new membership: 

 

  Michael Heffelfinger, II and Desiree Dunbar of J.T., sponsored by Amber Curran 

 He was in attendance at the meeting. 

    

Motion was made to accept the new member by: 

Tony Przasnyski 

2
nd

 by Rich Heiser 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Membership – As of the meeting we have 72 members paid for 2020. 

 

Cruises – Tony suggested he’d like to look into a cruise/run to the Yuengling Brewery in 

Pottsville sometime in May.  Also Harry Lewis suggested the club possibly hold two cruises in 

honor and memory of Harry Miller and Jim Smith this year. 

 

Correspondence: 

 

Nothing to report. 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by: 

 

Posthumously by Harry Miller, Sr 

2
nd

 by Joe Curran, Sr 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Meeting closed for business: 8:00 pm 


